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PATIENT PARTICIPATION GROUP 

St Albans Surgery

Notes of the Meeting: Wednesday 5 June 2013

Present:

Denis Norton (DN) Chair, Judith Pottinger (JP), Nicholas Roberts (NR), Elaine Parrish (EP),

Janet Balcomb (JB), Chris Cookson (CC), Connie Page (CP, Tony Page (TP)

Apologies: Dr Ruth Chapman (RC), Marian Robertson (MR), Marion Rich (MRi), 

Stephanie Leitch (SL)

1
PPG membership
The Chair (DN) reported on changes in core and virtual group memberships.  He welcomed Elaine Parrish making introductions all round.   Jill Steaton had indicated her interest in becoming a member of the virtual PPG (due to times of meetings).

DN advised that due to ongoing commitments Stephanie Leitch and Marion Rich had indicated their wish to resign from the core group.   On behalf of the group DN wished to record appreciation and thanks for the help and commitment that Stephanie had given from the beginning of the PPG; and to Sonia Singham who had resigned earlier and who been a vital contributor to the setting up of the PPG.  He also thanked Marion for her interest.

2
Actions from previous notes

There followed a long and detailed discussion on possible ways forward and a reflection of the achievements so far, prompted by the enquiries from EP. 

The meeting acknowledged that the NHS and GP practices were in the midst of many on-going changes at all levels in the provision of health care.  The extent of the change in management processes and the systems of responsibility were far reaching.


The bigger plan for PPGs was to be the patients’ voice and this required a close and on-going working relationship between PPGs and their Practices.  

3
Information folders
CP and TP advised on the action taken in respect of the patient’s information folder. Due its size the folder was too difficult to physically handle.  CP and TP decided to discard the out of date information; categorise the retained contents and create three folders (which the practice supplied).  A contents list for easy reference had been prepared and given to the practice staff for lamination, its return is awaited. Once available it will be added to the folders to facilitate ease of use.

The group thanked CP and TP for their time and hard work in completing the task. 

4
Feedback from CCG meeting held on 7 May 2013 at the Guildhall  

TP had attended the day-time meeting. About 80 people were present including representative community groups who spent time raising concerns over their negative experiences.

Prior to each meeting there were opportunities to raise questions and TP took this opportunity to raise the following issues with the Chairman:  

· The policy to close A&E and maternity units in two hospitals in South West London.   The Chairman’s response was to confirm that this policy would be discussed at the KCCG meeting in terms of setting up a committee to consider the suggestion.  Each of the seven CCGs would discuss the policy and appoint a representative for this new committee.  The committee will forward its thoughts to the CCG’s governing body and a 10 – 12 week public consultation will follow.

The idea behind the proposal to close A&E and maternity units was to take pressure off hospitals so they might be mainly concerned with acute needs.  Particular hospitals would be designated as Major Acute Hospitals – St George’s was likely to cover our area.

· Referring to an item in The Guardian, TP asked about the report that an individual was being ousted from a prestigious role within the Royal College of Physicians over claims that he had falsely reassured senior doctors that reforms under the health and social care bill would not force doctors to use market mechanisms to choose where patients would be treated.  The Chairman stated that the regulations will mean that CCGs will have to put services out to tender if there is more than one provider capable of offering particular treatments.  This means NHS hospitals and services will have to compete with private health firms for business.

· TP stated that in his experience, working together (ie social workers and doctors) was best achieved by having experience of each other’s workplace and understanding their dilemmas. 

DN went on to refer to a report in The Kingston Guardian. Following the KCCG meeting the paper reported on the KCCG rating system where board member had scored their performance low in a number of areas.  At the recent meeting members of the public had given scores between 2 and 8 on the issue of patient-centred decision making. This scoring system is designed to reflect the board’s relationship with the public.
During general discussion, TP referred to an international report on long term care.  The report is entitled US Department of Health and Human Services Assistant Secretary for Planning and Evaluation Office of Disability, Aging and Long-Term Care Policy.

5
Outstanding issues 

a
Patient Booklet (MR)

The out of date patient booklet required amending and because the stocks were low the practice had previously decided to review the booklet when reprinting. This followed the PPG core group creating the amendments and offering to update the existing booklet. No updated copies are available in reception.


b
Practice website:  PPG application form, meeting notes (MR)

It was not clear whether the old website had been removed in November 2012 as advised it would be.  However, the new and updated site did not include all the notes from PPG meetings and the revised PPG membership application form was not available on line or in reception.


c
Practice Action Plan


In March 2013 an action plan had been completed thereby meeting funding requirements.  To date this had been the most proactive document produced by the practice and it was thought that it should be produced on an on-going basis irrespective of funding issues. 


d
CCG communications (DN)




The communications officer at KCCG was required to obtain funding to enable her to produce patient oriented printed updates on CCG issues etc. Currently the free local newspaper (The Kingston Guardian) is used communicate with patient’s.  However,  the paper was not widely delivered to home addresses . 

St Albans Medical Centre was a teaching GP practice and the PPG would welcome the GP Registrar’s (Dr Yates) attendance at meetings to offer the opportunity of adding to her experience.


6
Future meetings
The next KCCG meeting was arranged for Tuesday 2 July at 1pm in the Guildhall.

The Kingston-Wide Patient Reference Groups meeting would be arranged in early July.

The next Patient Forum would be held at the Guildhall on Tuesday 23 July at 7pm – 9pm.

Date of next PPG meeting:  12 noon Wednesday 14 August 2013 in the practice waiting room.
